Bloomsburg Area School District 
Board of Directors’ Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 16 June 2008                   

7:00 p.m. 
Bloomsburg Middle School Library   

MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 16 June 2008 in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Dennis Kuczynski, Dr. Francis Peters, Dr. John Riley, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, Mr. Thomas Tobin, and Mr. Richard Vanderool.  Mr. David Klingerman and Rev. Thomas Light were not present at the meeting.    
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mrs. Dawn Brookhart, Mr. Joseph Kelly, and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. Fred Bennett, Mr. Matt Bond, Mr. Daniel Davis, Mrs. Gloria Davis, Mr. Alex Karpinski, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, and Mr. Fred Sponenberg.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the minutes of the 19 May 2008 regular board meeting, the 2 June 2008 special meeting, and the 2 June 2008 work session as presented.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
No one wished to address the board at this time.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the May 2008 financial reports, and Mr. Tobin seconded the motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve the bills payable for 20 May 2008 to 16 June 2008, ranging from check #000222892 - #00023049, including a wire transaction for $13,134.18, in the amount of $788,770.21.  Mr. Tobin seconded this motion.  

Mrs. Fiedler asked if it would be possible for the board to get a list of the courses taken by teachers and reimbursed by the school district, at the end of each semester.  Mr. Kelly said that would not be a problem.  
The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund from 20 May 2008 to 16 June 2008, ranging from check #00010411 - #00010422, totaling $347,473.52.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund from 20 May 2008 to 16 June 2008, being check #00001579, totaling $1,790.00.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion and it passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 
Superintendent’s Report 

Mr. Kelly reported that Baccalaureate had been held on 5 June 2008 and that graduation was held on 6 June 2008.  He also said that right after the students were dismissed at 11:15 a.m. on 10 June 2008 (the last day of school), construction began to pick up at the high school.  
Student Representative’s Report 

Mr. Karpinski said that he would not have anything to report to the board until after school started in August.  

Biology Textbooks Presentation 

Mrs. Brookhart showed directors a sample of the biology textbook the high school science department wished to purchase for the 10th grade honors biology class, for the start of the 2008-2009 school year.  Mrs. Brookhart said the district would need to purchase 60 textbooks at $70/each, for a total of about $4,200.  Mr. Tobin asked what would be done with the old textbooks and Mrs. Brookhart said the district will try to sell them back to the publishing company.  Mr. Kelly said that if the company will not buy them back, the textbooks may be made available to other schools who need them, or to students and parents.  Mr. Kelly said the textbooks would be on display for 30 days in the district office beginning 17 June 2008, and that the board would vote on approving them after that.  
Transportation Report 2008-2009 
Mr. Upton reported that the district was making progress regarding bus stop consolidation for the 2008-2009 school year.  Mr. Upton reminded the board that throughout the 2007-2008 academic year, he and Ms. Kessler had been working on this issue, so as to make bus runs safer and more efficient.  Ms. Kessler said that she and Mr. Upton had met with all five bus contractors the previous Friday, and that they had discussed what bus stops could be consolidated.  At that point, 26 bus stops on the 12 public school district runs had been eliminated and merged with other nearby stops.  A letter notifying parents of the potential for bus stop changes in 2008-2009 was sent to all parents at the end of the 2007-2008 school year.  That letter was also posted on the district’s web site and the Press Enterprise ran an article about the bus stop consolidation project.  Another letter, containing the preliminary bus schedule, will be sent home to parents in early July.  
OLD BUSINESS 

There was no old business to come before the board at that time.  

NEW BUSINESS 

Transportation Fuel Surcharge 

Dr. Peters moved to award a fuel surcharge to Bloomsburg Area School District bus contractors for the 2008-2009 school year as presented by Mr. Upton.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Final Approval of 2008-2009 Budget 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the final 2008-2009 Bloomsburg Area School District $21,707,725.45 budget as presented, with tax rates being set as follows, with the continuation of existing penalties and discounts:  




Real Estate 



36.2 mils 




Act 511 








Per Capita     


$5.00 





Occupational Privilege 
$10.00 





Real Estate Transfer 

1.0% 





Earned Income 

1.56% 




Per Capita Section 679 

$5.00 

The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp and then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of 403(b) Resolution 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the 403(b) resolution as presented.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Cafeteria Breakfast & Lunch Prices for 2008-2009 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to increase the breakfast and lunch prices for the 2008-2009 school year to $1.75 per elementary lunch and $.90 per elementary breakfast, and $2.00 per secondary lunch and $1.00 per secondary breakfast.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Reappointment of Assistant Board Secretary for 2008-2009
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Vanderpool, to reappoint Business Administrator Michael Upton as the assistant board secretary for the period of 1 July 2008 – 30 June 2009.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Reappointment of Board Treasurer for 2008-2009 
Mr. Vanderpool moved to reappoint Bonnie Fiedler as the board treasurer for the period of 1 July 2008 – 30 June 2009, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Reappointment of Board Solicitor for 2008-2009 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to reappoint Derr, Pursel, Luschas, and Norton as the board solicitor for the period of 1 July 2008 – 30 June 2009, with the retainer fee being $1,100.00 and the hourly rate being $125.00.  After Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Cancellation of 21 July 2008 Regular Board Meeting 

Mr. Tobin moved to cancel the 21 July 2008 regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors, and authorize the Business Administrator to pay the July 2008 bills in a timely manner and then present them for approval at the 4 August 2008 special board meeting.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Donation 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to accept the donation of the following three books to the Beaver-Main Elementary School library in honor of David Livengood and presented by the Beaver-Main Elementary School Parent Co-op:  “Snuggle Up, Sleepy Ones” by Claire Fredman, “The Littlest Owl” by Caroline Pitcher, and “The Invention of Hugo Cabret” by Brian Selznik.  Mr. Tobin seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Athletic Schedule for 2008-2009 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion to approve the 2008-2009 athletic schedule as presented, and Dr. Peters seconded the motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
PERSONNEL 
Approval of New Fall 2008 Athletic Coaches 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Lauren Mayse as the Head Girls’ Tennis Coach, at Step 1 and a salary of $1,780.00 for the 2008-2009 season, and to approve Bob Cope and Bryan Rankin as Volunteer Assistant Football Coaches for the 2008-2009s season.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of School Psychologist 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve Susan Tassin of Muncy, Pennsylvania as the School Psychologist, at Step 9 Masters +30, at an annual pro-rated salary of $46,341.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 17 June 2008.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it proceeded to pass by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Classrooms for the Future Grant 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve Phil Burrell as a half-time Classrooms for the Future Coach for the 2008-2009 school year, pending Bloomsburg Area School District’s approval of the 2008-2009 Classrooms for the Future Grant.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg High School Aide Joann Hauer, retroactive to the end of the 2007-2008 school year, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff 
Mrs. Fiedler moved and Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion to approve the following individuals as classified staff:  

Name 


Address 


Position   

Hourly Rate 

Cathy Coppola 
13 Hedge Row, Bloomsburg 
Substitute Aide, 
$7.15 

Evans 

Susan Tillotson 
311 Confer Lane, Muncy 
Substitute Aide, 
$7.15 

Evans 

Nick Conti 
 
123 William Street,

Third-Shift 

$7.50 + benefits as 

(pending receipt of 
Bloomsburg 


Custodian, 

per the negotiated 

Act 34, 114, & 





High School/Middle 
contract 

151 clearances) 




School 

Sheli Yuan 
 
866 Railroad Street, 
 
Second-Shift 

$7.50 + benefits as 

Bloomsburg 


Custodian, 

per the negotiated 








Memorial 

contract 

The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Change of Status for Professional Staff 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the change of status of Bloomsburg Memorial Elementary School Learning Support Teacher Corrine Heist from ¾-time to full-time, effective at the start of the 2008-2009 school year.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Professional Staff 
Mr. Tobin made the motion and Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion to approve the hiring of Rachel Mollette of Wapwallopen, Pennsylvania as a Bloomsburg High School French Teacher, at Step M1, at an annual salary of $36,364.00 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2008-2009 school year, and the approve the hiring of Andrew Belolan of Nescopeck, Pennsylvania as a Bloomsburg High School Business Teacher, at Step M6, at an annual salary of $40,462.00, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2008-2009 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
INFORMATION 

The following items will appear on the 7 July 2008 work session agenda:  High School Construction Update, Staffing, Kindergarten, Status of Redman Stadium, and Drop-Out Report for 2007-2008.  
ANNOUNCMENTS 

The next work session is scheduled for Monday, 7 July 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Bloomsburg Middle School library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Kuczynski made a motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:13 p.m., and to take a brief recess before going into an executive session.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

An executive session was held from 8:18-9:30 p.m. to discuss personnel matters.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

